Here's the update that you asked for, from the meeting at the SSA.

Participants: 
SSA - Mark Hanover (Vineyard Representative) , Wayne Lamson (CEO), Mark Rosum ( Supervisor of Terminal Operations), Bridget Tobin (Vineyard Terminals Manager)
Tisbury - Richard Townes, Chief of Police - John Cashin, Officer Tim Stobie
Oak Bluffs - Peter Martel, Chief Eric Blake
Dukes County - Chuck Cotnoir


Rich Townes asked that the SSA notify him and Peter at least 30 minutes before boat cancellation.

Additionally, both he and Peter want the SSA to come up with a plan for staging vehicles upon resumption of service. They brought examples of placards that could be used by the SSA to identify vehicles being sent from the staging areas.

There was discussion about past difficulties in getting the NSTAR vehicles and crews over to the island prior to the storm. Mark Hanover and Wayne Lamson told the group that the policy is that Emergency Vehicles go first, even to the point of refunding the ticket costs of confirmed regular reservations so that those vehicles could be moved to later boats to accommodate the Emergency Vehicles, ( includes the NSTAR vehicles).

I asked the group who was going to be the point man for the SSA to contact. 

There was much heated discussion by Peter Martel about the County’s involvement in this process. I tried to explain that the other towns had asked me to be included in the process, but was shouted down by Peter Martel. I also tried to explain that the County Commissioners indicated that they wanted me to take a more active role in communicating with the SSA because of their appointment responsibilities of the Vineyard SSA representative but was again drowned out by Peter. Eric Blake said that each town would be ruled by the wishes of the Chairman of the Board of Selectmen for the ICS process. (He was speaking about the way each town would handle traffic, staging, etc.) I said that I agreed with that but that I wanted to be included in the process so that I could inform the rest of the towns on what was going on. (This was in accordance with your wishes, expressed to me yesterday)

Mark Hanover suggested that the SSA call all three of us, Rich Townes for Tisbury, Peter Martell for Oak Bluffs, and the County EM.

I asked if there was agreement on the three calls and the SSA agreed, with Rich Townes and Peter Martel remaining silent.

Somewhere in the middle of this, there was another heated discussion between Peter Martell and myself as to who should call NSTAR for the status of the NSTAR staging vehicles and crews, with Peter Martell, Richard Townes, and myself all believing that they were the person to call NSTAR.  I explained that I had talked to Jeff Luce at NSTAR and that he wanted to deal with me because of the way I have handled my communication role in the past in informing all the other EM’s. of NSTAR’s  plans and that he had responsibility for the whole island, not just one town. ( I didn’t get a chance to say that Jeff also said that he would continue to call Peter and Rich as a courtesy because Peter interrupted and said that that wasn’t what Jeff told him. That issue was never resolved. 

